WFP/EB.2/2010/5-D/1: Second Update on WFP Management Actions in Somalia
This second update on WFP management actions in Somalia responds to the Board’s request at the 2010 Annual Session that the Secretariat provide a time-line for dealing with the issues raised by the Monitoring Group on Somalia (MGS) and the Inspector General and on the preparations for the External Auditor’s review of the Somalia operation. 
The update also covers management action under the auspices of the Somalia Steering Committee since the last information note. The Somalia Steering Committee is an internal senior staff committee that includes representatives from the Regional Bureau for Southern, Eastern and Central Africa and the Somalia country office. It was convened by the ED to improve the control environment of WFP work in Somalia and ensure implementation of the recommendations from the Inspector General’s December 2009 report. 
Update Overview
Over the past months the Somalia Steering Committee has been addressing the 23 recommendations made by the Inspector General in his December 2009 report on management issues, control weaknesses and public relations. Most have been implemented, resulting in improved reporting and tracking mechanisms, stricter control of contracting and assessment procedures, and adoption of alternative programming tools aligned with the Somali context. The remaining items are close to completion, with the exception of the development of an alternative framework for operations in high-risk environments. 

Enhancing Management Oversight, Controls and Systems

The Somalia country office has addressed the Inspector General’s recommendations by enhancing or reinforcing existing systems or developing new ones such as: (i) Improved food-tracking and monitoring systems; (ii) Broader selections of contractors; (iii) Enhanced cooperating partner appraisals; (iv) Enhanced guidance on procurement of transport services; (v) Improved reporting tools; and (vi) Enhanced management structures.
Strengthening Programming and Risk-Management Tools

The Inspector General also made recommendations related to programming, including the development of an alternative framework for operations in high-risk environments. This framework would include a definition of risk tolerance and a cost/benefit analysis, which would inform programming and decision-making. The Somalia Steering Committee and the country office are examining enhanced programming and risk-management tools such as: (i) Improved monitoring; (ii) New partnerships; (iii) Risk management; and (iv) Programming in volatile environments – Somalia and beyond. 

Improving Coordination and Dialogue with the UNCT and Partners
Because WFP’s success in Somalia is linked to the work of other organizations, the Inspector General recommended that WFP enhance its communications and relationships with the UNCT and external partners. One of the most important areas of collaboration is in risk management. 
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